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Meeting Minutes
May 3rd, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Arlene Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Lacy Gries, Ann Van Osdol, Peny Wallace
Excused:  Councilors Marc Berry and Acasia Berry, Staff Kathy Fitzpatrick
Community: Pat Bozanich, David Skakel, Beck Ramirez

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  

	III
	Business from the Audience: 

	IV
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Tri County Recycle presentation, David Skakel and Patricia Bozanich:
David Skakel gave a powerpoint presentation on Tri County Recycling Program updates. 
Tri-County Household Hazardous Waste & Recycling Program 
What We Do:
· Unique partnership between 3 counties & 6 cities to provide hazardous waste disposal services and recycling outreach/education in Wasco, Sherman and Hood River counties.  By doing this we protect the environment, reduce the amount of wastes going into the landfill, extend the life of the landfill, reduce the amount of energy and raw materials needed to produce products, and reduce greenhouse gases.  Program operates 2 permanent facilities (HR and TD) and provides nearly 20 free event-based hazardous waste collections for households, businesses, schools, and agricultural producers within our three-county service area. Recycling outreach/education added to mission of program in fall 2007.The various activities staff are doing in conjunction with the garbage company and counties will help increase recycling rates for each county. Funded through a surcharge at waste going to North Wasco County landfill.  

Successes include:
· By adding additional staff, program was able to expand its recycling education and outreach to include schools and businesses, as well as direct mailing pieces including a mandatory twice-a-year newsletter to all households in the 3 counties.

· By attending conferences and gaining ideas for the program, we were able to raise public awareness for our HHW collection events and increased participation (as measured by vehicle counts, and volumes collected).

· We assist our three counties with their annual “Opportunity to Recycle Reports” for DEQ, by verifying the various recycling programs, outreach and education to prevent waste, promote reuse, repair and backyard composting.

· Compost: 25% of our solid waste is comprised of “organic” material, which amounts to a mix of yard debris and food waste. We are focusing on “organic” material right now for 2 reasons. First, solutions for organic solid waste are generally local, thus not affected by the externalities of the ongoing “worldwide recycling markets crisis”. Second, there is now a commercial composting facility in nearby Dallesport, Washington. We sell home composters at cost. We offer grant funds for schools to begin composting. And we assist communities expand service.
· Through partnerships with related statewide program, we are now able affordably collect unwanted electronics, cell phones, and medicines at all of our hazardous waste events.

· The program approved a clear, explanatory and decisive Strategic Plan in 2017.

Challenges include:

· Reduced recycling options in Southern Wasco County due to closure of Mel’s Sanitary Service. 

· Lack of clarity over roles and responsibilities (between hauler, local government, and Program) in each of the Program’s jurisdictions. 

· Increased costs for hazardous waste collection.

· Contamination of recyclables (especially the commingled mix). 

· Volatile commodity prices for recyclables 




	2.
	Budget Committee Member Appointments

The Council included Todd Able, Derek Gries, Marty McGee, Robb Severdia, Chris Gillaspie, and Witt Anderson in the nominations for the Budget Committee.  Derek Gries and Chris Gillaspie will be selected if needed.

	3.
	Proposed Tesoro Savage Terminal comment:  
Council Consensus was to approve the comment drafted by Councilor A. Berry with a few edits.  

	4.
	City Committee proposal
City Council approved the formation of a City Committee that would explore the possible development of a Mosier High School. This committee would reach out to the Mosier Community School and to District 21.  Committee members:  Emily Reed, Arlene Burns, Peny Wallace, Lacy Gries.  

	5.
	City Attorney Selection Committee updates:

Mayor Burns said that the candidates would be invited to attend the May 17th City Council meeting.  The attorney position is appointed by the Mayor with a majority approval of the City Council.  This is a contracted position.


	VI
	Correspondence/Staff/Council reports:



	VII
	Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm


Approved this 17th day of May, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                                Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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